DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 16, 2010
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Sarg, Thompson, Timberman, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Carroll, Corsa, Lank and Newstadt
Staff Present: Davila, Peterson and Groff
Guests: Dave Wilson (Representative 35th District), Liz Byers-Jiron (DAV Auxiliary), Marc Garduno (US Census Bureau), John Weidenhof (Wounded Warrior Fund), James VanHouten (State Assembly Candidate 15th District), James Collins (SOS), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Ed Moczulski (LP Lo-DEL), David Rich and Cliff Rumph (DOL), Eugene Hebert (MOWW), Rich Robichaud (DELVETS), Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director) and Bettylou Evans (American Legion)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing guests.
Mr. Weidenhof reported that on May 20, 2010, the KWV Wounded Warrior Fund will host their 2nd Annual Golf Tournament.

Mr. VanHouten announced his candidacy for the State Assembly 15th District.
Mr. McMullen briefed on the annual Ruck March and reported that the Sergeant’s Association Division Convention is scheduled for May 28-30, 2010, at the Sheraton.
Mr. Moczulski recognized Laurie White’s outstanding efforts working with veterans in Sussex County and praised the OEF/OIF program at the VA Hospital. 
Mr. Rumph from the Department of Labor in Dover introduced himself.

Mr. Rich spoke about HVRP grants for homeless veterans.

Mrs. Byers-Jiron spoke about upcoming “Stand Downs”.
Chairman Lardizzone introduced Mr. Peterson, the new director of the Delaware Veterans Home.
Ms. Groff spoke about health care cost and the need for an increase in rates at the Delaware Veterans Home and discussion followed. 
Mr. Dorman spoke about Senator Carper’s annual summit, current construction, valet parking, and proposed construction at the Wilmington VA campus. He announced that the previously scheduled Homeless Summit was rescheduled for April and he spoke about homeless issues. He also spoke about proposed new provider positions for the clinics in Kent and Sussex Counties. Mr. Dorman announced their budget was finally received, discussed the reasons why it was delayed and hopes for next year’s budget. He also discussed patient satisfaction ratings and appointment waiting times. He reported about the experiences of VA workers that volunteered to go to Haiti. 
Mr. Garduno spoke about the 2010 US Census and provided a presentation.
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT JANUARY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY THOMPSON, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson reported that the next Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (New Castle County) meeting is scheduled for April 14, 2010. Mr. Davila reported that construction at the Southern Cemetery is a little behind because of the weather; but is progressing.  He discussed construction at both Cemeteries in depth.  He indicated that they are applying for a maintenance grant from the VA. 
Representative Wilson arrived and indicated that he is here to help veterans and please let him know what he can do to help.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Thompson reported that they are still waiting for a meeting date with the legislators. 
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported the Commission has received clearance to hire for the equipment mechanic IV and administrative specialist III and Mr. Davila reported on the positions in more detail. 
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Mr. Davila reported that preparations are being made for the Memorial Day Ceremonies; Jewish War Veterans will be hosting at the Bridge and WAVES Nat’l will be hosting at the Northern Cemetery.  Mr. Davila also spoke about the proposed WWII Memorial in Delaware. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Evans (American Legion) – They hosted their National Commander this past week and reported on their membership status. 
Goss (KWVA) – Reported that a bronze plaque will be presented to the Delaware Veterans Home on April 6, 2010, at 1:30 PM.
Harden (WAVES) – Reported on the history of their stained glass window donations and announced they will be making their seventh stained glass window donation at the Great Lakes Naval Station. This year’s titles for their scholarship are "The Role of Female Corpsmen in the Sea Services” and “Women at Sea - What It Takes to Succeed". There will be a WAVES meeting this Saturday, March 20, 2010.
Kitson (VFW) – Reported the Gala was a big success and raised $37,000 for Operation Uplink. Their Eastern States Conference is scheduled for April 9-11, 2010, in Nashua, NH.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the Mid-winter Conference in Washington, DC and the third Northeastern Legislative Breakfast. Their District IV DAV meeting will be on March 27, 2010, in Atlantic City and the next Department meeting is April 7, 2010.  On May 25, 2010, the DAV is sponsoring "A Day at the Blue Rocks".  Tickets are $10 each; to purchase, contact the Department of Delaware at 697-9061 or fax 697-9041. 
Sarg (MOAA) – On March 20, 2010, MOAA will have their Annual Tri-County Conference at Dover Downs. The week of April 19-22, 2010, they will be in Washington, DC “Storming the Hill” and talking with various legislators. 
Thompson (MCL) – Reported their Department meeting will be held on April 24, 2010, in Dover and their State Convention will be in June 2010. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Dave Rich announced there will be a Medal of Honor Presentation on March 25, 2010, at the VFW in Middletown.
Commissioner Sarg announced that Retiree Appreciation Day at Dover AFB is scheduled for April 10, 2010.
Mr. Collins announced the construction of the pavilion at the Veterans Home is on schedule and on budget.  They are working on scheduling a ribbon-cutting ceremony.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
APRIL 20, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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